Notes from meeting with Simon Milne of McMillan & Co – 6 August 2019
Present:	Sandy, Dennis, Alex, Anne
[bookmark: _GoBack]Current work largely involves surveyor Mark Geddes
1/	Amalgamate two titles (Alva/High St block + Montpellier St block)
 - resurvey one title to remove limitation.
 - 20cmX 30 m strip between titles is not covered. Advice: ignore it. Plans do not involve building on it
	This is happening now

2/	Unit titling. Initially surveyors’ work to establish unit title, and whatever easements are required. 
We believe there are minimal easements needed for our build – trenches on common land with connections into each unit.
	Current council easements (storm water) can be removed if they are redundant. 
(There may be an existing stormwater easement across Megan’s land)
	Once the unit title plan is prepared and deposited, the valuer allocates the unit entitlement to establish share of common land/facilities. 
NB: we have already established our own formula for allocating shared costs, and can decide to continue to use that as the basis for deciding cost. 

3/	Once the titles are issued and code compliance certificate is received (DCC), settlement is 10 working days after title issued. 
	Code compliance can be a sticking point, if the council inspection throws up issues not identified earlier (e.g. hand rails not standard, spouting runoffs not right). Regular council inspections during the build should reduce the risk of this. 

4/	Settlement should be a straightforward process. 
The purchasers will be given plenty of warning, allocated titles sent to the purchasers’ solicitors, settlement statements prepared. 
Simon did not think that settling 24 units on one day should be a problem, and it is their job to make sure that there are no problems.

5/	Change of purchasers for D1 and C5 – 
Simon believes that contemporaneous settlement at the end of the build (as outlined by Alex) is by far the easiest way to go. This would not involve UCOL, but would be an arrangement between the parties directly affected, and between their lawyers. 
We will suggest that Rachel and Anna and Anthony, and Geoff and Anne and Liz, get together (with Alex and maybe someone else?) at the end of the month to talk through the issues and what they are comfortable with. 
NB: This doesn’t solve the question of paying out Rachel.  We need a conversation with her about how urgently she needs to be repaid $100,000, recognizing that she probably cannot get out of the guarantee to Kiwibank. 
	Simon could not see why the costs of reassignment should be $5-7000. McMillan&Co would not charge anything like that.

6/	Overall, Simon is confident that they will be able to do all our legal work within the existing budget, unless something very unforeseen arises. 

7/	Site visit – Simon would be keen to visit the site (no charge to us!) to get a better of the project. Perhaps this could be combined with a PCG site visit? 
